

## Eclipse IDE WG - May 28th , 2024

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Approve Minutes of May 14, 2024 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
Thomas <a href="#">regular steering committee update</a> Incl. JCON update Incl. Community Call update	Thomas	10
Update on IDE WG Development Efforts Initiative <a href="#">GitLab Board</a> and <a href="#">(Weekly Minutes)</a> • <a href="#">GitLab issue</a>  Progress on hiring the Community Mentor Consultant	Thomas	5
<a href="#">Cross working group topics</a> SDV & Java & Cloud Dev Tools	Thomas	5
SAP Community Day <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li><b>Wed - 10.07. &amp; Thurs - 11.07</b></li> </ul> Organization - structure of the meetings (50 people max) 1st day - Community day - content/agenda proposal? Review 1st day agenda with the community? 2nd day - Steering committee meeting / developer meetup Mark: How open is the steering committee meeting in July?	Sebastian/Yannic	10
IDE WG - OCX Topics and aligning with the call for paper topics. IDE WG presentations?  <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>IDE WG update - community day</li> </ul> Requested steering group meeting on the Thursday 10+ people Requested community meeting on the Tuesday 20+ people  <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>IDE look and feel and Eclipse IDE WG output - community day merge topics</li> <li>SAP - IDE overview &amp; trends</li> <li>Initiative 31</li> <li>Vector - why work in open source, etc.</li> </ul>	Mark	10
SWT project "Initiative 31" status and progress? Project kicked off May 17th and now meets weekly. Work division done and looking at evaluation tasks. Received the email from Andrey Loskutov from SWT project.	Johannes/Mark	5
AOB	All	5

## Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- Jonah
- Imran
- Manuel / Frederic
- Jörg / Hartwig
- Titouan (30th April)
- Manoj / Andrew 😊 (14th May)
- John (28th may)
- Sebastian / Yannic
- Max / Johannes
- Martin

## Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 11 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50% of quorum present

- **Manoj Palat** / Andrew Tram (IBM)
- **Sebastian Ratz** / **Yannic Soethoff** (SAP)
- Manuel Bork / Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)
- **Jonah Graham** (Planning Council Chair) (late arrival)
- **Mark Goodchild** / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / Harald Mackamul (Bosch)
- **Johannes Matheis** / Max Kramer (Vector)
- Titouan Vervack / Mark Christiaens (Sigasi)
- Jörg Kubitz / Hartwig Brandl (SSI Schaefer)
- **Martin Lippert** (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)
- **John Dallaway** (Committer Representative - Elected)

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- Thomas Froment (Eclipse Foundation)
- Paul Buck (Eclipse Foundation)
- Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)
- Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)

- Ed Merks (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)
- **John Kellerman**
- Miro Sponemann (Guest)

## **Minutes for May 28, 2024**

### **Approve Minutes of May 14, 2024 Meeting**

Motion: Approve Minutes of May 14, 2024. MartinL moves and MarkG seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of May 14, 2024.

### **Regular steering committee update**

ThomasF reports from JCON. Mostly interaction with end users. Many dream of a new generation of the IDE to emerge and are positive towards joining the community as this happens. It will be increasingly important to share developments in such conferences. 2-3 prospects have emerged for the WG (service providers/consultancy company). There is a sense that Eclipse IDE is an important part of the Java ecosystem.

An Eclipse IDE Community Call has organized for June 4. Four speakers are in place. ThomasF appeals to support raising of awareness of this call amongst our individual networks.

ThomasF will be taking responsibility for various tasks in the promotion of Eclipse IDE 2024-06.

There was communication of the Copilot plugin from Genuitec on LinkedIn.

Hannes Wellmann has started work as Community Mentor to support issue reporters in contributing fixes. Hannes will organize a Core/SDK developers community call. It is still a priority to identify a full-time person. A team of part-time mentors remains a possibility.

### **IDE WG development update**

Less activity on new members pipeline due to conference attendance.

ThomasF reports on collaboration between IDE WG and other EF WGs. IDE community call promoted to Java user groups. Significant discussions with Jakarta EE team (Igor Grimstad).

Collaboration with SDV working group has started. Eclipse IDE presentation at the next community event.

Collaboration with Cloud Dev Tools with a view to writing a joint article.

### **Eclipse IDE Community Day (SAP)**

SebastianR/YannicS report that Thomas Ritter can help chair and organize this event. They are proposing to collect ideas for content through Github. This will affect advertising of the event. Capacity for 50 people. Dates are now confirmed: July 10-11, 2024

### **Eclipse OCX24 conference**

MarkG has requested a steering committee meeting on the Thursday and a community meeting on the Tuesday of the OCX24 conference. Sessions on IDE overview and trends and on reasons for working with open source are proposed.

### **Initiative 31**

Project kicked off on May 17 and has weekly calls. SWT evaluation tasks have been allocated. Heiko and Johannes have an opportunity to talk to the original SWT architect next week.

